

May 28, 2020

USFWI, Inc. c/o Ms. Rita Mintmier 6354 Lewis Davis Rd Randleman, NC 27317-7218

Dear Friend,

Thank you so much for your donation to The Friends Center. We truly appreciate your commitment to the people of Sanktown, Alabama.

Because of your generosity and the help of other friends, over 10,000 pounds of food have been distributed since March 2020. Baby formula, clothing, and household items have been provided to those in need. Fifteen women have improved their lives and gained spiritual maturity. School supplies and uniforms have been donated to local teachers and students.

The property has undergone several improvement projects. A security light was added in the front of the Lodge near Sanktown Road. The existing security lights behind the school and in front of the rummage building were converted to LED by our electric utility company. Six trees have been removed. A large wasp nest was exterminated from the front wall of the school where over five thousand wasps had taken up residency. A kitchen and living quarters were added to the school. A mesh network has been installed giving internet access to all buildings and campus grounds.

A complete kitchen renovation is nearing completion at the Lodge. Sheetrock has been installed in the upstairs ceiling. The upstairs middle bathroom vanity has been replaced. All upstairs interior walls are currently being painted. A shower/tub combo awaits installation in the House Manager's Apartment formerly known as the cook's room. New laminate flooring is scheduled to be installed throughout the ground floor next week.

With your continued support, many future projects can be implemented to help the people of Sanktown.

Regards,

Bridgett Henson

Director